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Coming up . . .     
 
10/6/14 – Bettsee Gotwald, Navigating the 
Medical System  
10/13/14 – Kathleen Alexander, Update on 
Emerald Ash Borer Problem in Boulder 
10/20/14 – Laura Schafer, Surface Well 
Drilling 
10/27/14 – Open 

11/3/14 – Open 

11/6/14– 7:00 a.m. Foothills Board meetings 

   at the Egg & I in Basemar Shopping  

Center 
 
 
Program Chairpersons:  
October – Bob Mohling 
November - (Open) 

September 22 - Dr. Brad Birzer, Chair of Conservative Thought & Policy 

at CU 
 
Dr. Birzer informed us that he has been at CU for three 
months in his current one year position. He follows Steve 
Haywood who wrote a book on Reagan. Brad taught 
previously for 16 years at Hillsdale College in Southern 
Michigan.  Hillsdale was formed in 1844 as an abolitionist 
college, the first college to give liberal art degrees to 
women and blacks.  It was the first American college to 
prohibit in its charter any discrimination based on race, 
religion, or sex, and became an early force for the 
abolition of slavery. He explained that his position at CU 
is not politicial; the position is conservator position – used 
to discuss what should be taught in our schools.  He asks 
the basic questions: how do we conserve the best and does 
Socrates and Cisero still have relevance? Brad mentioned that he loves community 
service clubs.  He told us that when President Harding came to office he cut the 
budget by 69%; he believed in servant leadership and suggested that service clubs be 
planted in every town to keep communities and politics growing.  
 

September 29 – Forty-Fifth Annual Installation of Officers and Directors 
 
We heard greetings and remarks from our 2013-14 Lt. 
Governor, Dawn White.  She described a new Kiwanis Club 
program called 3-2-1: 3 hours of service, 2 hours of social 
activity, and a 1-hour meeting each month. Clubs should 
reflect their communities and their members and should 
work to meet their needs. Flexibility is key to a successful 
3-2-1club. The clubs will meet in homes. There is a new 
club forming this week in Longmont with 15 new charter 
members. There are also Computer-on-Line Clubs who 
communicate via webinar and then meet to complete club 
projects together. She challenged us that our CKI Club is 
out of model and suggested that we meet with the new Lt. Governor of CKI, Austin 
Good.  The Key Leader Program needs 22 students to attend the Windy Peak 
Leadership Program in Bailey, CO; we should give her names.. She was glad to hear 
that the Monarch Key Club is up and operating for the year. The Broomfield Kiwanis 
Club has folded; their Key Club at Broomfield High needs a sponsor. She suggests 
that we speak to Kelly about getting a sponsor for the club. (continued on next page). 

Club Website: www.foothillskiwanis.org 
Meetings:  Every Monday at 7:00 a.m. at the Egg & I, 
2574 Baseline Rd, Boulder, CO 80303, 303-494-0555 
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Governor Dawn then installed 
our Directors and Officers for 
the new 2014-15 Kiwanis year.  
President Adam showed the 
“Year in Review” Presentation 
to our club. He noted that we 
worked on many good 
community service projects, 
raised over $41,000 in 
fundraising, and donated over 
$42,000 to the community.  He spoke of the need to 
recruit more new club members for our club. A 
committee will be appointed to plan our recruitment 
approach for the club. Club members will be asked to 
help.  A photo was taken of our Past Presidents present at 
our Installation Meeting.  
 

  
 
 

Kiwanis Club of the Foothills Board Meeting 

– Dennis Hubbard, Secretary 

 
The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Club met at the Egg 
and I Restaurant on October 2, 2014.  President Pauluhn 
called the meeting to order at 7:03 am.  Attending were 
Board members:  President Pauluhn, Treasurer Gilland, 
Secretary Hubbard, Creasey, DeYoung, McMullen, 
Rogers, Sprenkle and Symes. 
Guests:  none 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  A motion was made and 
seconded to approve the September minutes.  Report 
approved.  
--Dave Pritchard membership was dropped as of October 
1, 2014. 
TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion was made and 
seconded to approve September report. Passed.  
GENERAL BUSINESS: Motion was made to accept 
memberships from Ryan Brooks, Steven Wear and Jean 
Hart.  All approved as honorary members. 
--The 2014-2015 board budget was discussed and 
approved.   A motion was made to revisit members’ dues 
on April 1, 2015.  Approved with two opposed. 
--Rogers gave an update on the Lusche awards. 

The Foothills Kiwanis Club Board meeting adjourned at 
7:33. 
Dennis Hubbard, Secretary 
 

Kiwanis Club of the Foothills, Boulder Foundation 

Board Meeting 

– Dennis Hubbard, Secretary 

 

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Foundation met at the 
Egg and I Restaurant on October 2, 2014.  President 
Pauluhn called the meeting to order at 7:35.  Attending 
were:  President Pauluhn, Treasurer Gilland, Secretary 
Hubbard, Creasey, DeYoung, McMullen, Rogers, 
Sprenkle and Symes.     
Guests: None 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  A motion was made and 
seconded the September minutes be approved. Report 
approved.    
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made and 
seconded the September Foundation Treasurer’s report be 
approved.  Passed. 
NEW BUSINESS:  McMullen suggested the Club apply 
for two grants.  She will apply for a $2,500 Kiwanis 
District grant before December 1 and a grant from 
Kiwanis International by November 15, amount to be 
determined.  Both grants are for the Dog Project for 
children.   A motion was made and approved to apply for 
the grants. 
--Gilland reported that the service dog in training, Bandit, 
has exhibited unacceptable passive/ aggressive behavior 
on several occasions and is no longer acceptable as a 
project dog.  
--McMullen reported the Twisted Pine fundraiser is 
scheduled for October 18 from 2-6.  Twisted Pine will 
contribute 10% of the day’s proceeds to the Dog Project.  
In addition, there will be a silent auction. 
--The 2014-2015 Foundation budget was discussed and 
approved as amended.  An additional $1,500 was added 
for the Circle K project. 
--DeYoung gave a report on the invested funds with 
Higgins and Young Investments.  The funds had a 4.98% 
annual return.   This is a conservative investment 
program and a motion was made to approve the 
continuation of the Foundation investments in this 
manner. The transfer of BOA money to an FTC account 
was recommended and approved. 
--A motion was made and approved for the $1,000 
donation to the Sweet Dreams in A Bag project 
immediately.     
The Kiwanis Foundation Board Meeting adjourned at 
8:13.   
Dennis Hubbard, Secretary 
 

 

Past Presidents at the Installation Meeting 

President Pauluhn 


